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A Note from Mayor Gordon Stone 
 

“This Memorial Day, we wish you all a safe, happy weekend spent with family and friends. We encourage you 

to take time to remember those who made the ultimate sacrifice on our behalf. This week brought 

opportunities for reflection and new beginnings across the Town of Pike Road, but without the sacrifices made 

by military families across this great nation, we would not have the freedom to celebrate all that we enjoy 

today.  

School is out for the summer, and we want to share our best wishes and congratulations with the Pike Road 

Schools Class of 2023, who celebrated graduation this week! We are so proud of our community's graduates, 

and we are so thankful for the leadership, teachers, and staff of PRS, who encourage and empower these 

young people every day. We look forward to all the future holds for these young people, and we hope they 

know that the Town of Pike Road will always welcome them home. 

Summertime is filled with community events and activities, and we appreciate the way you connect with one 

another and stay engaged. We are pleased to share that the P.R.A.Y.E.R. Team will kick off their summer 

feeding program next week on June 3rd to help provide food for children facing hunger during the summer 

months. They are still seeking volunteers and donations. To learn more about the ways YOU can help, email 

Stacy Dickinson at stacyddickinson@gmail.com. We also invite you to check out all the workshops and art 

shows coming up from the Pike Road Arts Council! 

Don’t forget to save the date for SummerFest, which will be held on June 29 at the Pike Road Agriculture, 

Recreation & Performing Arts Park. We look forward to kicking off the Fourth of July holiday weekend with 

family fun, food and fireworks! Learn more about this and other upcoming events at www.pikeroad.us, and be 

sure to find us on social media so you never miss out – just search @townofpikeroad on Facebook, Instagram, 

and Twitter. 

As always, we will continue to pray for you, and we encourage you to pray for each other.   

Thank you and God Bless.” 


